


Item 7.01. Regulation FD Disclosure

On December 19, 2024, United States Steel Corporation (the “Company”) issued a press release titled “United States Steel Corporation Provides Fourth Quarter 2024
Guidance.” A copy of that press release is attached hereto as Exhibit 99.1.

In accordance with General Instruction B.2 of Form 8-K, the information contained in Item 7.01 and the press release attached herewith are being furnished and shall not be
deemed “filed” for purposes of Section 18 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the “Exchange Act”), or otherwise subject to the liabilities of that section, nor
shall such information and exhibits be incorporated by reference into any filing under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the Exchange Act, except as shall be expressly
set forth by specific reference in such a filing.

Item 9.01.    Financial Statements and Exhibits

(d) Exhibits:

Exhibit No. Description

99.1 Press Release, dated December 19, 2024, titled “United States Steel Corporation Provides Fourth Quarter 2024 Guidance.”



SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned hereunto duly
authorized.

UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

By /s/ Manpreet S. Grewal
Manpreet S. Grewal
Vice President, Controller & Chief Accounting Officer

Dated: December 19, 2024







 



©2024 U. S. Steel. All Rights Reserved NEWS RELEASE www.ussteel.com Fourth Quarter Adjusted EBITDA Commentary The Flat-Rolled segment’s adjusted EBITDA is expected to be lower than the third quarter due to lower selling prices and volumes, and increased outage and maintenance activity. Despite the weak demand environment, NAFR's diverse commercial portfolio continues to provide resilience, as the team maintains a strong focus on operations and cost management. The Mini Mill segment’s adjusted EBITDA is expected to be lower than the third quarter due to lower volumes. For the fourth quarter, we expect approximately $30 million in related start-up and one-time construction costs, and $20 million in ramp-related impact from BR2. These costs are included in our fourth quarter Adjusted EBITDA guidance for the Mini Mill segment. We look to steadily ramp to full capacity in 2025. The European segment’s adjusted EBITDA is expected to be lower than the third quarter, largely due to the unfavorable impact of weak demand, resulting in lower volumes, average selling prices, and volume inefficiencies. The third quarter included a favorable adjustment related to the reserve for CO2 emissions, which is not expected in the fourth quarter. The Tubular segment’s adjusted EBITDA is expected to be higher than the third quarter, primarily due to increased volume and lower costs due to the absence of outage activity.



 





 











©2024 U. S. Steel. All Rights Reserved NEW



 


